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Crazy Horse Memorial®: New Interim CEO Announcement 
 

December 28th, 2021 – CRAZY HORSE, SD 
 
     Crazy Horse Memorial Foundation’s Board Chair Steve Helmers announced that the Executive 
Committee of the Board of Directors accepted Monique Ziolkowski’s request to step down from her position 
as CEO of the Crazy Horse Memorial Foundation. A skilled artist in her own right, Monique would like to 
focus more of her time on her artistic interests, as well as on special projects at the Memorial that carry on 
the legacy of her parents, sculptor Korczak Ziolkowski and his wife Ruth. Monique’s leadership impact on the 
Memorial has been significant with major accomplishments including advancements in the mountain carving, 
developing the Indian University of North America® and advancing Native American cultural programs.  
 
     The Board named Joe Konkol, Vice President of Finance as Interim CEO, and will now initiate a search 
for a permanent successor as CEO of the Foundation. In 2014, the Crazy Horse Memorial Foundation Board 
of Directors appointed Monique as Co-CEO of Crazy Horse Memorial, along with her sister Jadwiga 
Ziolkowski, after CEO/President of the Memorial Ruth Ziolkowski passed away. Jadwiga retired as Co-CEO 
in 2020. 
 
     Chair Steve Helmers stated, "On behalf of the Board of Directors, I extend my gratitude to Monique for 
her leadership and service to the Memorial. We are also grateful that Monique will continue to support the 
Board and the Memorial through work at the Memorial on projects that have special meaning to her." 
 
     Monique stated, “I care deeply for the people I have worked with over many years in support of the 
mission of the Crazy Horse Memorial. In new ways going forward I hope to help build on the dream we 
share.”   
 
     For more information please visit www.crazyhorse.org and follow the Crazy Horse Memorial® on all 
social media, or contact Laurie Becvar at 605-673-4681 or by email, Laurie.Becvar@CrazyHorse.org. 
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